
1

Keenan, Gina N - DNR

From: Robyn Seymour <rseymour@chorus.net>
Sent: Tuesday, October 03, 2017 3:58 PM
To: Keenan, Gina N - DNR
Subject: RE: U&C Request

Gina: 
 
I am not sure how to do this.  I am having a hard time finding other excavators in the area that are interested.  I can get 
some pricing from outside of the area but I don’t think I am going to have any luck finding three landfills.   
 
Sorry, I am not used to this requirement.  Would you mind giving me a call when you have a minute.   It suddenly seems 
like summer is over and I need to get going! 
 
Thanks for all of your help with this. 
 
Robyn Seymour 
Seymour Environmental Services, Inc. 
2531 Dyreson Road 
McFarland, Wisconsin 53558 
608-225-9407 (cell) 
608-838-9120 (office) 
 
 
 

From: Keenan, Gina N - DNR [mailto:Gina.Keenan@wisconsin.gov]  
Sent: Monday, August 28, 2017 2:54 PM 
To: Robyn Seymour <rseymour@chorus.net> 
Subject: U&C Request 
 
Robyn, 
 
Thanks for the U&C Pecfa request for Don Smith Sales. Because this site is 900 cubic yards, the excavation part of this 
would need to bid out as a variance, not Usual & Customary.  The soils lab data would still be under U&C, however, 
consultant time would be considered under a variance per hour (it is under the hourly rate).   For the costs associated 
with the soil excavation and landfilling (landfill costs, hauling, excavating), we will need three bids. 
 
Email or call with any questions. 
 
Thanks. 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 
Gina Keenan 

Hydrogeologist-Remediation & Redevelopment 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
Phone: 715-839-3765 
gina.keenan@wisconsin.gov 
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